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Conservation Commission Meeting Minutes, September 9, 2015  

Present: Pat Elwell, Bill Kenny, Bill McCarthy, Allison Knab, Bob Keating, Donna Jensen, Brad Jones, Tim 
Copeland  

Public Session  

The public session was called to order at 7:02pm.  

Mailbox 

There were no items in the mailbox and not minutes to review.  

Great Bay Discovery Center 

Cory Riley from the Great Bay National Estuarine Research Reserve provided Allison Knab and the 
conservation commission with its draft NHDES wetland permit by email. The GBNER will be replacing the 
existing boardwalk but must submit a "minimum impact" wetland permit.  

Cory Riley had a number of questions for Allison as well.  

Municipal Updates  

Rollins Farm Development continues to work with Lincoln Daley to create a draft operation and 
management plan for Planning Board approval. This may potentially be before the commission at the 
next scheduled meeting.  

Lincoln Daley communicated to Allison that the town is considering putting a Verizon cell phone tower 
on the town property purchased for a water tower adjacent to 28 Bunker Hill Avenue (2013 Makris 
development). Trees may need to be cut in the cluster development open space to possibly create an 
access tower road.   

Allison Knab will speak to Paul Deschaine regarding the education of residents on the new recycling 
services offered by Casella Waste Management. The commission would like for a company 
representative to attend a meeting to discuss recycling in town.  

At 7:24pm Bill McCarthy moved and Tim Copeland seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The 
motion passed.   

The next meeting is scheduled for Sept 23, 2015 at 7:00pm at the Municipal Center.   

Respectfully submitted, Donna Jensen, Secretary   


